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DISCLAIMER: 
The information contained in this newsletter is for general information and 

discussion purposes only. While every effort is made to ensure to the 
information is current, accurate and complete, we make no promises, 
warranties or guarantees of any kind, express or implied, about the 

completeness, accuracy, reliability, suitability or availability of the content 
of this newsletter. 

The staff and Committee of Marble Bar CRC wishes everyone a safe, 
healthy and happy Christmas and New Year.   

From the 18th to the 22nd December 2023, the CRC will open from 
8.30am to 3pm. 

The CRC will close from the 25th December 2023 and reopen again on 
2nd January 2024.   

The CRC held the Pioneer and Pensioners Christmas lunch on the 11th 
December and this year 23 people attended.  Thank you to the 
sponsors:  Assetlink, Calidus, Hanroy Iron Ore, Kevin Michel MLA, 
Marble Bar Roadhouse, Outback Beef and Stephen Dawson MLA.  A 
big thank you to Ray Thomson for assisting in the kitchen. 

This has been a great year for the CRC with a number of 
achievements.  Both, the NAIDOC and Pioneers and Pensioners lunch 
attracted larger numbers than the previous year, and we received 
very positive feedback from those attending.  The CRC worked closely 
with the Marble Bar Race Club to hold the annual races, with this 
resulting in a very successful day.  Funding from Horizon assisted in 
purchasing a variety of equipment and catering for NAIDOC.  Karlka 
Nyiyaparli AC was also a major funding provider for NAIDOC in 2023.   

In April, this year Marble Bar counted itself lucky when cyclone Ilsa 
decided to take another track.  Unfortunately, the cyclone hit the 
coast at Pardoo and the Roadhouse was virtually demolished.  There 
was also significant damage to Pardoo Station and Cape Keraudren.   

0nce again, the Shire of East Pilbara has held a number of very 
successful community events.  This includes Australia Day,  Solar 
Eclipse, Anzac Day,  Halloween and the Community Christmas dinner, 
to name but a few!!  

 A major success for Marble Bar was the extension to the Airport.  
This was a joint project between the Shire of East Pilbara, Calidus 
Resources and Atlas Iron.  Congratulations to all parties. 

The CRC has a number of interesting projects on the drawing board 
for 2024, so watch this space! 

Thank you to all the supporters of the Marble Bar Community 

Resource Centre. 
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WE WANT YOUR SHORT FICTIONAL 
STORY  

 

A BIG Thank you to Russell Wenholz for the first 
fictional short story contribution to the Mirage. The 

story (pages 14 and 15) is classed as fiction but is based 
on a true story which originally took place in NSW. 
Russel says it was easy for him to transfer it to our 

locale and is has been a pleasure for us at the CRC to 
read. Thank you Russell and remember you can email 

short stories to the CRC at marblebarcrc@bigpond.com  
 

Marble Bar Community Resource Centre’s Craft night 
held its last session for the year. A big thank you to 
everyone who made the efforts to turn up with differ-
ent projects and ideas. A massive thank you to the 
CRC’s Coordinator Pam Townsend who volunteers her 
own time to make sure this initiative has been an on-
going activity all year. Crocheting, clay works, macra-
mé, embroidery, arts and crafts, colouring in and a 
number of other awesome projects have been com-
pleted this year. If you remembered our Solar Eclipse 
with the Shire, you will remember Pams lovely beanies 
and crocheted blanket which was raffled to raise mon-
ey for the CRC. Pay close attention to the Mirage and 
Website as well as our Facebook page….Pam has re-
cently started another blanket which the CRC will  
raffle in the new year. 

mailto:marblebarcrc@bigpond.com
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With Christmas Day fast approaching, organisations 
and businesses in town have begun to celebrate their 
Christmas parties! 

On the 3rd of December the CRC hosted a small drinks 

for the last visit of Neil McGlip for the year. Neil, who 

has been an integral part of Marble Bars Tourism incen-

tive and works with the Pilbara Tourism Association. 

Neils support with the Marble Bar Tourism Association 

has been a great motivation and source of information 

for the committee as well as a great sounding board for 

all the members. The drinks was enjoyed by all and a 

great chance for everyone to get a final catch up with 

Neil before the end of the year.  

On the 14th of December, the Shire of East Pilbara 
hosted a Christmas party at the local pool. Community 
members and staff from organisations enjoyed an 
afternoon of swimming  which timed perfectly with the 
end of school year for the Primary School. A big thank 
you to Shire Staff Kristy and Anika for the lovely frank-
furt sausages and the hot dogs with the works. It was a 
lovely afternoon enjoyed by all.   
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On the 11th of December the Marble Bar Community 

Resource Centre hosted a “Pioneers and Pensioners” 

Christmas Party. The day was a roaring success with 23 

people attending and enjoying themselves including our 

local member Kevin Michel. Coordinator, Pam Town-

send worked hard in the lead up to the day and with 

help from Ray Thomson and Wendy McWirter-Brooks. 

Doors opened at 11am to welcome our guests. A mas-

sive congratulations to Margaret Kiernan who won the 

$500 voucher to Avair which was presented by Wendy 

on behalf of Desination Pilbara. After the ceremonies 

and thank yous a variety of drinks were available and 

some phenomenal roast meats, vegies and salads were 

enjoyed by all. A big thank you to all our sponsors, As-

sett Link, Calidus, Outback Beef, Kevin Michel MLA, 

Marble Bar Roadhouse, Hanroy and Stephen Dawson 

MLA.   
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On the 8th of November, Horizon Power visited Marble 

Bar and Goodabinya Community. Natasha and Su from 

Horizon drove out from Hedland in tandem with Maris-

sa and Dani from Headspace and Yvette from PCLS. The 

joint venture, organised by the CRC and Headspace 

aimed to provide information and assistance to custom-

ers who otherwise are potentially overlooked due to 

the locality of our town. The assistance and help from 

Horizon was well received with many people making 

use of their expertise and enjoying some lovely kanga-

roo stew, music and games with Marissa and Dani from 

Headspace. Yvette from PCLS provided haircuts and in-

formation about the services PCLS provide. Between 

bites to eat, good music and some lovely hydrating 

drinks provided by Headspace, this was a great oppor-

tunity for Goodabinya and Marble Bar to broach diffi-

cult and sensitive subjects through a variety of fantastic 

people and organisations. A big 

thank you to Marissa who has 

helped organise so many differ-

ent programs and outreaches to 

Marble Bar as well as Dani for 

coming along. Also a big thank 

you to Yvette for bringing much 

needed hair dressing skills to 

town as well as the Horizon 

Team for visiting, we look for-

ward to the next one.  
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On Thursday the 16th of November the Marble Bar 

CRC’s Training Room had some great utilisation by the 

company THIESS. If you have not heard of THIESS they 

are the biggest mining provider in the world. THIESS 

came out to deliver a workshop and garner interest for 

people to complete traineeships in Dump Truck Opera-

tions. The wonderful Alison and Emma came up from 

Perth to deliver the information session with a focus on 

aboriginal and torres straight islanders having access to 

information the bigger localities take for granted. The 

session was a great success with many of the attendees 

entering the interview stage this month. Unfortunately 

we do not have many photos as to not distract the par-

ticipants but we are very excited to see where this 

weeks recent interviews lead. Hopefully we do not lose 

too many locals to this excellent work opportunity. 

Congratulations to everyone who took part.  

On the 7th of December the Marble Bar Primary School held its graduation and end of year concert. It has been a 

very busy year for the staff and students at the school. With Ricky Grace’s up4it camp, NASA visits and the Prima-

ry Schools STEM program which has won them the “Best First Nations Education Program” at the Australian Edu-

cation Awards 2023. Not to mention lots more, this end of year concert was a joy to attend. Among the excellent 

performances by the kids were our great MCs’ Laykin and Mikael who kept a great momentum all evening. Con-

gratulations to the many award winners on the night and our new Primary School Graduate Kellie Marie. Good 

Job. Thank you to the teachers Miss Natalie, Miss Bri, Miss Fran and our Principal Mr Wilson. A special thanks to 

Miss Cheryl who put so much effort into the evening as well. After the concert and the awards, kids were allowed 

to finally meet Santa and open their gifts. Thank you Newcrest for catering such a lovely Christmas meal and 

making sure Santa found his way here with the presents. It was a fantastic evening enjoyed by all.  
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Marble Bar 

 

Dear Marble Bar Community, 

 

Did you know that, from one end to the other,  Marble Bar is about 1.5 km long? 

If you drive that at an average speed of 50km/hour, it will take you 108 seconds. 

If, instead, you would speed at 100km/hour, you would arrive early at your destination a whopping 54 seconds! 

I know that doesn’t sound like much, and it isn’t really, on a human timescale. 

So please be considerate, take your time driving through our lovely town, we will love you for it. 

 

By the time this message will get to you, a new “Banned Drinkers Register” will have been introduced in the 
Pilbara. 

A person will be put on this list if they get charged with any (serious) offence while they are drunk, so for exam-
ple, if a person has been drinking alcohol and they assault someone, or they damage property, or they steal 
something. 

 

Anybody on the register won’t be allowed to buy take-away alcohol for three months. 

If they get caught drinking in that time, it’s another 6 months, and if they get caught in that time, it’s 12 months!  

If someone supplies alcohol to a person on the register, they will be put on it as well. 

Any licenced premises will ask for ID for take-away alcohol to check whether you are on the register. 

 

If you have any questions, feel free to come and speak with us at the Police Station, 

 

I wish you a Merry Christmas! 

Tino Meinen 
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1 onion 

1 garlic  

150 grams of bacon 

1 carton of cream (250ml)  

1/4 cup of peas 

Packet of fettuccini pasta 

Romana cheese 

Olive oil, salt, pepper  

Carbonara 

 

 

 

Fry onions and garlic for a few minutes until 
softened,  

 
Add chopped bacon and once bacon is 

slightly browned, add the peas.  
 
Fill the pan with a carton of cream and behin 

boiling the pasta.  
 
(Fettucini likes to stick so make sure you use 

plenty of oil.  
 

Once cream is reduced and pasta is cooked, 
add together and finish with romano cheese, 

salt and pepper to serve.  

Prep: 15 Minutes 

Cook: 20 minutes 

Approx 2-3 

 

One of my mums favourites when I 

was a kid with my little sister grow-
ing up. Calorific and not exactly the 

healthiest food but at this time of 

year, I think we are all allowed too.  
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“Well the parsley is dead again. I’ve dug it out again. I’ll replant but I don’t think it’s worth it. It’s just too 
damn hot.” Rosie’s disappointment showed. Husband John tried to comfort her. Not successfully. 

It was hot. It was Marble Bar.   

A long way from Rosie’s family home – and indulgent parents. In Cottesloe. A few blocks from the beach. 
Not far from the city. An idyllic childhood to a job in Dad’s firm – a receptionist – then John walked in. He 
was in his last year of teacher training. They married at the end of that year – married by the Priest who 
had christened Rosie. Honeymoon at Margaret River then the big decision: John accepted a teaching posi-
tion at Marble Bar. 

Rosie’s city friends were incredulous. “Marble Bar! That’s the hottest place in Australia.”  

Rosie responded, “I know, I know. But it’s only for a couple of years and it will be a big step up the promo-
tion ladder and then John will be a shoe-in to get a school in Perth.” 

“So you won’t be starting a family for a couple of years?” The friends persisted. 

“I don’t see why not. Port Hedland’s got all the facilities. I could even come back here when I get close,” 
Rosie replied – bravely. 

She needed to be brave. Life in “the Bar” was tough: although - the unit was spacious – with air-
conditioning. A small back yard with enough room for a veggie garden. The people were friendly and con-
siderate. But John was soon very involved with his school. Rosie discovered there was no prospect of any 
part-time work for a receptionist in this town.   

Then the dog arrived. Rosie found him one morning. Panting heavily in the meagre shade of a bush at her 
front fence. A bitch. Her ribs were clearly outlined and the pads of her feet were oozing blood. Not heavy 
in her current condition, Rosie picked her up, carried her to a tap. She drank water out of Rosie’s cupped 
hands. Rosie took her inside.  

John was impressed. He looked at the dog. A Border Collie cross – maybe some terrier blood. He looked at 
Rosie. He looked back at the dog. “We’ve got to look after this girl. Restore her to good health.” Rosie 
agreed. 

With Rosie’s undivided attention the dog thrived. Careful feeding and her stomach filled out. The feet 
pads gradually healed. Rosie and John began taking the dog for a walk around town each evening. They 
picnicked at local gorges and waterholes. The dog enjoyed the cool waters. 

Rosie insisted, “We can’t give her a name. She’s not really our dog. I wonder who owned her?” 

A neighbour knew. A cook had left his job at Split Rock station and had come through town, in his aging 

LandRover, on his way to Goldsworthy to find work there. No place for a dog in a mining town, he left the 

dog at Split Rock – or so he thought. The dog thought otherwise. She had followed her master. Covered 

the fifty odd miles on the trail of the LandRover to Marble Bar, but could go no further than Rosie’s front 

fence. No, the neighbour did not know the dog’s name. 

“We’ll just call him ‘Dog,’ “ Rosie decided. 

‘Dog’ travelled to Perth with Rosie and John for each school holidays. ‘Dog’ was restless at the Cottesloe 
family home. She did not like the beach sand. She was wary of the ocean and scared of traffic. And ‘Dog’ 
was excited each time they returned to the home in Marble Bar.  
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Rosie persevered with the veggie garden. There was some success with carrots, and tomatoes had strug-
gled through the Marble Bar winter. But the parsley still failed. 

And so John began his second year at Marble Bar public school. 

Rosie was in the back yard – with ‘Dog’ when she heard a vehicle pull up. ‘Dog’ heard it too. She raced 
around the side of the unit and when Rosie followed she saw ‘Dog’ leaping up, yelping with joy, to the 
waist of an elderly man – who calmed her down. He scratched behind her ears. 

“They told me at the pub my dog was up here. She certainly looks well. I realise she’s your dog now but I 
just wanted to check up on her. Her name is Gracie – I named her after my first wife. I’m going back to 
my old job at Split Rock. The Goldsworthy pay was good. But not the life. I’ll get another dog.” 

But when the cook opened the door to get into his LandRover, Gracie leapt in front of him, moved across 
to the passenger side seat and sat up expectantly. Gracie had made the decision on who was her owner. 

When John heard from Rosie what had occurred he expected the worse. But quite the reverse happened.  

After tea that same evening Rosie asked him “Are you up for the walk around town?” 

And a few days later Rosie greeted John with the news that she had spoken to the wife of the publican at 
the Ironclad. “She told me that despite my having no experience of working behind the bar she would 
give me a couple of training sessions and if I went OK she’d consider me for some regular shifts.”   

They bought some shade cloths and early that winter they were “harvesting” parsley. 

Russell Wenholz, a government land surveyor(rtd), worked in the East Pilbara-Great Sandy Desert region 

during 1967. He returned as a tourist in 1968 and 1970. Of all his working and touring around Australia 

he still rates the East Pilbara one of his favourite places.  
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Job’s Page 
Marble Bar Local Employment Page 

Macmahon 
HD MechanicFitter 

More info on Seek.com.au 

Accommodation 

Fuel/Air Compressor 

Hot Coffee 

Homemade Cakes & Biscuits 

Hot Food 
Burgers, Fish & Chips & more… 

Fresh Sandwiches made to order 

Cold Drinks 

Milkshakes 

Ice Creams 

Grocery Items 

Open 7 Days 
6:30am - 6:30pm 

Phone:  08 9176 1166 

Email:  t.rest@outlook.com 

Macmahon 
Superintendent—Maintenance 

More info on Seek.com.au 

Horizon Power 
Mechanical Generation Technician 

More info on Seek.com.au 

Calidus Resources 
Site Medic 

- More info on Seek.com.au 

We can help with resumes, cover letters, job applications and upskilling! 

Marble Bar Roadhouse & Travellers Rest 
Hospitality / Retail 

Includes Accommodation - More info on Seek.com.au 
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Co uni y Notice-
Marble Bar Volunteer Fire & 
Emergency Services (VFES) 

Volunteers Wanted! 

Fire/Emergency: 000 
Contact Jess:   0473 543 182 

Paul Maddern:   0409  174  042 
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Report Fire, Emergency & Ambulance 

000    (112 locked/out of range) 
(131 444 Police Non-Emergency) 

Marble Bar Police Station 
9176 0500 

Marble Bar Nursing Post 
9176 1900 

Marble Bar Shire Office 
9176 1008 

Shire Newman Office 
9175 8000 

 

Main Roads Fault & Enquiry 
138 138 

Water Corp Faults Line 
13 13 75 

Horizon Power Faults Line 
13 23 51 

Marble Bar EPIS 
9176 1060  or  0407 374 812 

Marble Bar Ashburton (AAC) 
9176 1832 

 

J e n s e n   -  3 r d   

 

G e r m a i n e — 3 r d   
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J A N UA RY  2 0 2 4   

Sun  Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat 

26 27 28 29 30 1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

BIN DAY 

D E C E M B E R  2 0 2 3  

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

BIN DAY 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

BIN DAY BIN DAY 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

BIN DAY 

RFDS 

@MB Nursing Post 

BIN DAY 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri Sat 

       

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31 1 2 3 BIN DAY BIN DAY 

New Years 

Eve 

New Years 

Day 

Christmas 

Day  

Christmas 

Eve  

CRC Close 

CRC Open 


